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ͼ(ÁÐÐÙ .Å× 9ÅÁÒȦȱ 
Senior Pastor, James R Gorman 

 
The last Sunday of November is the first Sunday in 
Advent. It is also the beginning of the Church's new 
year. The Church's year begins with Advent & then, in 
order . . . Christmastide (the 12 days of Christmas to 
January 6th which is sometimes called "Three Kings 
Day"), Epiphany (January 6th through Ash 
Wednesday), Lent (40 days before Easter--not 
counting Sundays), Eastertide, Pentecost (50 days after 
Easter) & Pentecost goes until Advent. 
 
Advent is the four Sundays before Christmas. Our 
Advent candles have three purple candles & one rose 

candle which is lit on the third 
Sunday of Advent. At our staff 
meeting a few weeks ago, Brigette 
asked why the third candle is pink. 
I said, "It's not pink, it's rose." And 
we then proceeded into an 
argument about whether it's pink 
or rose. But I said that the third 
Sunday's theme is "Joy" thus the 
rose colored candle. But then 

Dawn, I think, said, "You still haven't answered why the 
color is pink." "Rose," I said. "OK, rose. Why is it rose?" 

 

 
 
 

I was up against a wall on that one so I did what any 
Twenty-First Century Christian would do; I looked it 
up on the Internet. There, on Wikipedia -- the on-line 
encyclopedia -- was the answer. The theme of Joy 
anticipates the birth of Christ & the color comes by 
mixing purple & white (the color of Christmas) 
together. I was feeling pretty smug about having gotten 
the answer until Brigette said, "But if you mix purple & 
white you get lavender!" 
 
I gave up. Whatever you call it, the color for the third 
Sunday is a symbolic way of celebrating Christmas as it 
approaches & we respond with "Joy."  
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I wish I had said That!  
Minister of Visitation, Ralph D. Schultz 

 
Many words are heard when a 
person makes visits two days a 
week, for nine years, as Minister of 
Visitation; added to that are some 
39 years of full time ministry. No 
doubt more words have been 
listened to in those 48 years, than 
the sum total of all of my sermons. 
For those who have listened to 
many of my sermons, that will be 
hard to believe, but it's true. 

 
Someone asked me the other day, 'Do you learn 
anything from the people you visit?'  'What words that 
you have heard over the years, have stuck with you?'   
Good questions . . . not easily answered, without giving 
it some thought.  Am I allowed a Top 10? 
 
It wasn't all that long ago, when one of 
our members was in the hospital. I'll 
give you a hint!  She has white hair & 
wears glasses. Just kidding!  In the 
course of this hospital visit, she was 
sharing something about her life;  a 
good life, in which her parents 
brouight her up in the church.  As we talked about 
some of the struggles she has faced on her life journey, 
she said, simply, 'Lean on the Lord!' That was all she 
said, but what more was needed? 'Lean on the Lord!' 
 
Often, we make life so complicated;  our faith so 
difficult to comprehend & live in our daily lives; our 
years within the church so cluttered & full of 
distractions.  'Lean on the Lord' puts many things in 
their proper perspective.  I wish I had said that, but I 
didn't.  Thank you, friend!! 
 
Frequently, when a pastor officiates at a funeral 
service, celebrating one's life, the family requests that 
Psalm 23 be read.  It's not unusual to hear, 'this was 
mother's/father's favorit e passage.  Many are able to 
say these words along with the pastor. When we say, 
'the Lord is my shepherd, I shall not want;  he leads 
me;  he restores my soul . . . even though I walk 
through the valley of death (trouble/darkness), I fear 
no evil for you are with me;  your shepherding staff 
comforts me!'  Isn't each of these phrases a way of 
saying, 'I have been taught to lean on the Lord 
throughout my life!'  I have tried daily to lean on the 
Lord & my life has a sense of calm & assurance. 
 
 

 
 

 
November brings with it Thanksgiving Day.  As families 
gather, you might want to give each person a chance to 
say one thing for which they're thankful.  You 
might want to begin by reading Psalm 150, or 
Deuteronomy 26:5 - 11;  Deuteronomy 8:11 - 
18 or Luke 17:11 - 19 (the l0 lepers).  The 
things for which we're thankful, is another 
way of saying, 'we're leaning on the 
Lord to give our life meaning; to 
guide our daily thoughts, decisions 
& actions;  our relationships with 
our classmates; our 
co-workers, our 
neighbors & yes, our 
family members too. 
 
Thank you, church member, friend, for the wisdom of 
your words.  I have recalled them, when in a bind.  I 
have used them, probably too often, only when all 
else has failed. I have chuckled at their simplicity, yet 
their pro found meaning & ability to place all things in 
God's order.    
 

Hospital Visits  
 
The role of the Minister of Visitation is to visit anyone that 
is in the hospital, a nursing home or homebound.  If you 
are aware of a friend or loved one that may be in need of a 
visit, please contact the church office at 262-547-2424 . 
We would like to visit such people & add them to our list, 
so they continue to be an important part of our church.  

 
To make sure you receive a visit in the 

hospital, please list your church as 
Evangelical & Reformed (E & R) 
UCC, when filling out forms in 

admitting. That information is 
then transferred to a book that 

clergy can view.  
 

Kiddie Kare   
 

Childcare is available for all children 4 & 
under . Look for the large Kiddie Kare 
Sign across from the Elevator. 
  
All adult helpers have had a background 
check & are assisted by a High School Student! 
 

Learning the love of Jesus begins in Kiddie Kare! 
 
 
 
 

When circumstances overwhelm & seem too much to bear, depend upon the Lord for strength & trust His tender care. 
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Contacting the Office  
 

 

 PHONE: (262) 547-2424 

FAX: (262) 547-2870 

EMAIL: EandRoffice@att.net 

ONLINE: www.uccwaukesha.org 
 

O F F I C E    H O U R S: 

           MONDAY - FRIDAY 

                                  8:30 am ɀ 12:30 pm  
 
 

From the Sunday School  Set . . . 
Mary Ann Proffitt & Dawn Coryell ɀChristian Ed Co Directors 

 
We have now finished our first rotation about Joseph & 
his brothers & the jealousy that drove them to give 
away their brother to traders.  Our new rotation begins 

on October 24th & is entitled 
Ȱ#ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ !ÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÒÌÄȱȢ  
During this time the kids will be 
learning how different countries 
& cultures celebrate Christmas. 
They will participate in a 
Mexican Posada which 
remembers the plight of Mary & 
Joseph in their journey to find a 

place to sleep. They will also create the story in a 
puppet show about Old Befana, an Italian legend that 
connects the gift giving of the magi & the generosity of 
spirit among people of faith.  The traditions of 
Germany will also be explored through the creations of 
decorations for a Christmas tree & learning that these 
ÁÒÅ ÓÙÍÂÏÌÓ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÕÎÄÙÉÎÇ ÌÏÖÅ Ǫ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÕÓȢ  
Finally, the kids will be practicing their Christmas 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÅÎÔÉÔÌÅÄ Ȱ4ÈÅ +ÉÎÇȭÓ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȱȢ   
 
In November, the preschool/kindergarten class will 
be learning about Joseph & Samuel as boys & how 
they served God all their lives.  The kids will dress up 
in royal Egyptian clothing & learn about the famine & 
the food that Joseph saved.  They will also learn how 
God cares for us no matter how we feel.   
 
Thank you to all the 
kids & their parents for 
contributing to the 
mission of the 
Waukesha food pantry!  
We are very quickly 
ÆÉÌÌÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÏÕÒ ȰÐÁÎÔÒÙȱ Ǫ 
are reaching for those 
top shelves now!  

Family Sunday services for 
November (the first Sunday of the 
month) will contain a short 
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ËÉÄÓ Ǫ 
then the preschool/kindergarten 
class will share a couple of songs that they have been 
singing in Sunday school.  At the end of that time the 
children will return to their parents.  If your child is 3 years 
of age, they are welcome to then go to Child Care located 
across from the elevator. 
 

The Christmas program is scheduled for Sunday, 
December 11 th during the regular 
church service.  The kids should 
arrive by 8:30 that day.  A final dress 
rehear sal for the program will be on 
Saturday, December 10 th from 
10:00 am until 12:00 noon.   We 
will need lots of teachers, shepherds 
& parents to help so if you are 

interested, please let Dawn or myself know.  We will be 
having pizza & soda for the kids after the practice as a 
special treat for their hard work.   
 

We are having a great time with the kids & hope that 
they are learning & having a great time as well!  If you 
ever have any questions, please feel free to contact us 
at the numbers listed below.  
 

GodȭÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓȟ Mary Ann & Dawn 
 

 

-ÁÒÙ !ÎÎ 0ÒÏÆÆÉÔÔ Ɇςφς-650-0216 mazproffitt@wi.rr.com 
$Á×Î #ÏÒÙÅÌÌ Ɇ ςφς-821-9250 edsc@wi.rr.com 

 

Sunday school wish list  
 

We are so grateful to everyone for your 
Sunday school wish list donations!  As 
we begin to enter the Advent/Christmas 
season, we decided to compose one 

more wish list.  !ÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÌÉÓÔ ×ÏÎȭÔ ÃÏÍÅ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÎ ÕÎÔÉÌ 
spring!  If you are able to donate any of the following items, 
it would be greatly appreciated.  Thank you all for your 
continued support & enthusiasm! 
  

-General Christmas decorations (wreaths, garlands, etc.) 

-Christmas ornaments for a large tree 

-Christmas ornaments for a smaller tree 

-4-port wireless router ɉÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ to be fast, G would be fine) 

-Ornament hooks -Christmas lights 

-Star topper for tree  -Biblical puzzles 

-2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÂÏÏËÓ -Tonka type trucks/cars 

-12 sets of cheap headphones -2 Power strips 

-5 headphone audio splitters -5 wireless network cards 

 
 

Savior, let me walk beside Thee, let me feel my hand in Thine. Let me know the joy of walking in Thy strength & not in mine. 

mailto:EandRoffice@att.net
http://www.uccwaukesha.org/
mailto:mazproffitt@wi.rr.com
mailto:edsc@wi.rr.com
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DDeecceemmbbeerr   TTrr uummppeett   AArr tt ii ccll eess  
aarr ee  dduuee  oonn  oorr   bbeeffoorr ee  MMoonnddaayy,,  

NNoovveemmbbeerr   1144 tt hh!!   
  

((SSiinnccee  tthhee  llaasstt   WWeeddnneessddaayy  ooff  tthhee  mmoonntthh  iiss  
aallssoo  tthhee  llaasstt   ddaayy  ooff  tthhee  mmoonntthh,,  tthhee  TTrruummppeett   
mmaaii ll iinngg  iiss  mmoovveedd  uupp  aa  wweeeekk  ttoo  NNoovv  2233rrdd  &&  
tthhuuss  aarr tt iicclleess  aarree  dduuee  aa  wweeeekk  eeaarr ll iieerr   ttoooo!!)) 

7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ 
Sue Manzke 

 

 

 

 
A H-U-G-E thank you from the Guild to everyone who 
worked at the Ham Supper/Shoparama !! Also, to those 
who came & enjoyed a delicious meal & to those who 
patronized the many vendors that we had.  They all were 
glad they came & many of them are asking when we are 
doing it again because they would like to come back!!!  The 
donations were down & expenses were up . . . but in spite 
of those two factors we still had a profit of nearly 
$1700.00.  A special thank you to Carly Skorno on her 
ÆÉÒÓÔ ÂÉÇ ȬÅÖÅÎÔ ÖÅÎÔÕÒÅȭ ÂÙ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙ 
Shoparama!!! We welcome any comments & suggestions! 
 

4ÈÅ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ ÁÔ % Ǫ2 ÉÓ ÈÏÓÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭs World 
Community Day for Church Women United on Friday, 
November 4 th beginning at 10:30 am with a Bible Study, 
followed by a Ȭbring your own lunchȭ & then the program 
begins at 1:00 pm . Our Guild is providing beverages & 
dessert.  It would be nice if we had a good showing from 
our church since we are hosting the event.  Please call 
Brigette  in our office to reserve your spot.  

  
Watch for the Hat & Mitten tree  that will go 
up mid-November.  It is not too early to start 
your knitting ! You are also more than welcome 
to purchase items to place on the tree. 
 

Our Kringle sale  is coming up . . . Weȭll be taking orders 
on the following Sundays: November 13 th, 20th & 27 th.  
Payment is due at the time of order. Theyȭll be ready for 
pick-up on Sunday, December 11 th. The 10 delicious 
varieties to choose from are: 
 

Ɇ !ÌÍÏÎÄ Ɇ 2ÁÓÐÂÅÒÒÙ #ÈÅÅÓÅ Ɇ 0ÅÃÁÎ Ɇ 4ÕÒÔÌÅ Ɇ 
Ɇ !ÐÐÌÅ #ÉÎÎÁÍÏÎ Ɇ #ÈÅÒÒÙ Ɇ #ÈÏÃÏÌÁÔÅ OÃÌÁÉÒ Ɇ 

 Ɇ 2ÁÓÐÂÅÒÒÙ Ɇ #ÉÎÎÁÍÏÎ Ɇ #ÈÅÅÓÅÃÁËÅ Ɇ 
 

Our biggest news yet is that our next Guild meeting 
will be held in the evening.  It will be on February 6 th  
at 6:30 pm.  Several of our working ladies would like 
to be a part of the Guild & this would make it possible 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÍȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÃÁÒÅ ÔÏ ÄÒÉÖÅ 

at night, please call the office, Sue or 
ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ×ÈÏ ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÍÉÎÄ 
night driving & we will arrange for 
someone to pick you up.  This is your 
chance to get involved with the Guild & 

be a part of a group of ladies who are genuinely 
interested in the activities of the church & community. 

Our Ministries Strong  
 

Please keep regular offerings to support the ongoing 
ministries of our church as your first priority in giving.  

 

Through September 2011  

CURRENT FUND 

Budgeted Income - $180,884.88 
Actual Income - $157,754.96  

Difference . . . $23,129.92 
               

CAPITAL FUND  

5 year (60 month) Commitments - $580,209.00 
Received (42 of 60 months) - $350,816.00 

------------------------------------  

We should be at 70% of our 5 year goal & we are only 
at about 61% . . . if you have not given in this area as 
ȬÐÒÏÍÉÓÅÄȭȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÅÓÔ ÔÏ ËÅÅÐ ÕÓ ÏÎ ÔÁÒÇÅÔȦ 

 

We appreciate each & every gift ~ Thank you! 
 

Prayer Circle  
Recording Secretary, Janett Maier  
 

If you are in need of prayers for yourself, or someone 
you know, you can call anyone on the Prayer Circle. You 
can share as much or as little information as you wish. 
When a Prayer Circle member receives your request, 
the information will be relayed to all members & a circle 
of prayer will begin. Call any of the following: 
 

Pastor Jim Gorman & Church Office 262/547 -2424 
Julie Bessler 262/547 -2476 
Dawn Books 262/594 -3955 
Earl & Mary Brauch 262/542 -4529 
Janett Maier 262/542 -2266 
Shirley Maile 262/542 -6068 
Jeannine Prager 262/542 -1895 
Betty Stark 262/542 -5567 
Bobbie Werning 262/547 -8208 
 

If you wish to be added to the Prayer Circle list, please 
call the church office or Janett Maier . When a request is 
received, you only need to make one call to one other 
circle member on the list. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

#ÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄ ÈÁÓ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏȭÖÅ ÓÈÏ×n you love & thank Him for each faithful oneɂ A blessing from above. 
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Sarah Circle 
Janet Perkins, Secretary 

 

On a beautiful Fall Day, 
we met at the Charles 
Horwitz Planetarium. 
First we saw Ȱ4he Night 

Skyȱ with all the common 
constellations. Then, Ȱ"ÌÏ×Î !×ÁÙȟ 

4ÈÅ 7ÉÌÄ 7ÏÒÌÄ ÏÆ 7ÅÁÔÈÅÒȱ ÓÈÏ×ÅÄ ÕÓ ÔÈÅ 
different types of clouds & storms. It was about the 
water on the ground returning to the sky & forming 
the clouds from which we get our rain & snow. It 
was a very nice program. After that, some of us 
ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÁÔ "ÒÅ×ÅÒȭÓ 4×Ï #ÁÆïȢ 
 

Karen Lenz & I visited Jane Schantz, our honorary 
member. She was in her wheel chair alert & smiling.  
 

On Wednesday, November 9 th , we will meet at 
church at 10:30 am for a brief meeting. From there, 
we will  drive to Panera Bread  (restaurant), 3200 
Gold Rd, Delafield for an 11:30 am lunch. 
 

THANKS to everyone who 
purchased our Bean Soup Mix at 
the Ham Supper & on Sunday. 
This is an on-going project so be 
sure to ask if you would like to 
purchase some . . . 
 

 Senior Breakfast  
 

The next senior breakfast is at 
Sunset Family Restaurant 
on Monday, November 14th 
at 8:30am.   All retirees are 
welcome . . . please join us & bring a friend. 
Questions, call June Ehlke at 542-3524.  
 

Joys & Concerns 
 

Please fill out a bright green  prayer 
card (available at the attendance 
tables) & turn in to an usher before the 
Pastoral Prayer to share your Joys & 
your Concerns!!   

 

Please let us know of . . . 
 the birth of a child 
  a new job after a long lay off 
 a scheduled surgery 
 a recovery from illness 
 a promotion 
 a new home  
 a prayer need 
 a praise report of any kind!  

 

Important Dates  for 2012 . . . 
 1/21/12  Ɇ #ÈÉÌÉ 3ÕÐÐÅÒ 

 6/15/12  Ɇ &ÉÓÈ &ÒÙ 

 7/20/12  Ɇ &ÉÓÈ &ÒÙ 

 9/21/12  Ɇ &ÉÓÈ &ÒÙ 

  

Upcoming Coffee Hour Hosts 
 

 

*4ÁËÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÍÁÎȭÓ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÓÐÏÔ 
 

November Dartball Schedule   
Tuesday evenings Ɇ ϋȡχτ -10:00pm 

 

11/1   Home vs. Redeemer UCC 

11/8   At Salem 

11/15   (ÏÍÅ ÖÓȢ 3ÔȢ ,ÕËÅȭÓ 

11/22  No Dartball (Thanksgiving week) 

11/29   !Ô 3Ô -ÁÒËȭÓ 
 

Stewardship Pledge Cards . . . 
 

Are available for pick-up at the hospitality table & are 
due back on or before Stewardship Sunday , 
November 6 th . Please do your best to return your 
cards as they will help with Budget planning for 2012. 
 

 
 

All Christians have been gifted by grace from God above, equipped to build & strengthen the church in faith & love. 
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Thank you, Thank you  . . .             
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Keep Recycling . . . 
 

Please continue to save your used ink 
cartridges & put them in the green box 
on the shelf by the south entrance. 
Thanks for your support!  
 

We recently sent in a large box of 
ÃÁÒÔÒÉÄÇÅÓ ÔÏ Ȭ%ÍÐÔÉÅÓτ#ÁÓÈȭȢ  4ÈÅ 

money earned will be used to help fund Youth Group 
activities, mission trips, etc.  
 

PLEASE NOTE: Before turning in the large toner 
cartridges, please check with the office to see if they 
are on the list of acceptable donations. Many we 
have received are not eligible. Thank you! 

 

L?>O=?ł¤łL?OM?ł¤łL?=S=F? 
 

A New Meeting Area . . .  
 

has been set up & arranged in 
the first half of the Kiddie Kare 
room (across from the elevator). 
It is ready to go with tables & 
seating for 20 people for any 
small get-together or meeting.  

 
Church Grounds Fall Clean Up 
 

Please join us this Saturday , Oct 29th 

at the church at 8:30 am to rake 
leaves & trim branches. 

 

 Everybody is invited to help. 
Please bring your own rakes, 
pruners & gloves. Contact 

Trustees w/questions. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join the UCC for Mission 1 from  
1.1.11 ɀ 11.11.11  

 

ONE UNITED CHURCH on a shared mission for 11 
powerful days to feed the hungry & confront food-
related injustice. In 11 days the UCC will . . . 
 

Ɇ collect more than 1 million items  
of Healthy food & other household 
items for local food banks& 
outreach services. 

 

Ɇ make an extra-special push to 
gather online contributions of more 
than $111,111 for Neighbors in 
Need offerings that will be shared 
for hunger-action purposes with 
agencies of justice & compassion 
through the US. 
 

Ɇ offer more than 11, 111 Letters to 
Congress asking our government to 
reform US foreign assistance in a 
way that more effectively benefits 
hungry & poor people worldwide. 

 
 

 

New Orleans Mission Trip Fundraiser  
 
Boston Store Coupon books are 
available for sale for only $5!  
Booklets contain savings of 
close to $200 & are good for 
November 11 th  & 12 th . Earnings will sponsor 
volunteers going on the NOLA Trip late January 2012. 
Thank you for your support. Please contact Pastor 
Gorman for more information. 

 

Ȱ$ÉÓÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔɂ(ÉÓ ÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÍÅÎÔȟȱ #ÈÁÎÇÅ ÏÎÅ ÌÅÔÔÅÒȟ ÔÈÅÎ ) ÓÅÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÔÈ×ÁÒÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÍÙ ÐÕÒÐÏÓÅ ÉÓ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÃÈÏÉÃÅ ÆÏÒ ÍÅȢ 

We received a thank you card 
      from the family of Gloria Betlinksi   . . . 

 

Ȭ7Å acknowledge with grateful appreciation 
ÙÏÕÒ ËÉÎÄ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÓÙÍÐÁÔÈÙȭ 

 

Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÓÏ ÖÅÒÙ ÍÕÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ 
prayer shawl, I know every stitch came 

×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÌÏÖÅ Ǫ ÐÒÁÙÅÒȢ 
 

Gloria passed into the arms of God on August 23rd. 
 

Thank you for your prÁÙÅÒÓ Ǫ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙȢȱ 
 

God Bless 
           Jim Betlinski 

 

        We received a thank you card 
         from Trish Bakalars . . . 

 

 Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐ #ÈÅÃËȢ 
 

This will help me as I 
ÍÏÖÅ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÉÎ ÍÙ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢȱ 

 

Thank You, 
 Trish 


